The McLean Rotary Club Foundation, Inc.

Minutes of the Board Meeting of October 30, 2007

The meeting was called to order by President Bob Rosenbaum at 10:30 AM.

Other Board Members present were Stan Richards, Todd Dempsey,  Bob Hahne, Bill Stell and (non-voting liaison) Glenn Yarborough. Absent was Treasurer Bob Frank.
The minutes of Board meeting of August 28, were approved as presented.
In the absence of Treasurer Bob Frank, no financial report was received.
Bob Hahne reported that the “Picture a Better World” bank account had been established in the amount of approximately $3,200, plus some additional funds to be deposited. He stated that this operation was not likely to extend beyond this fiscal year. 
The Provident Bank donation of $4,500. to the Rotary Club of McLean was found  to require a separate account in that bank, but it has not been made clear what name the account would bear, or who would be the signatories. 

This would provide books for 155 students at Timber Lane Elementary School. No action was taken until questions were clarified.

Todd Dempsey had agreed to prepare a revision of our By-laws to provide for the establishment of a “Current Fund” to supplement the present “Designated” and “Endowment” funds. He presented his draft, which we discussed in detail, and offered several minor changes. We agreed on the revised draft, but felt it should also be run by Treasurer Bob Frank for his approval and/or comments, who is away. Todd agreed to send it to him, and we await the result to take action.
The next stated meeting is called for Tuesday, January 8, 2008 at 10:15 AM.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:50 AM.

Respectfully submitted, 

Bill Stell, Secretary 

